
1st June 2023

UPCOMING DATES
2nd June: Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day - school
closed
5th June: King's Birthday - school closed
14th June: Year 7/8 Rip Rugby
15th June: Year 3-6 Rippa Rugby
16th June: Year 7/8 Rip Rugby Save Day
20th June: Year 3-6 Rippa Rugby Save Day
27th June @ 6.30pm: P.A.G Meeting
28th/29th June: Production
30th June: Arohia Ake Hui and last day of term
17th July: 1st day of Term 3 
17th July @ 10.30am: Whakatau 

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

HELENSVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

See more on the website calendar

Miro Production Practise

Malo lava le Soifua (hello, good health - Samoan) and warm greetings from the Helensville Primary
School whānau. 

It has been very busy at school these past few weeks with production practice and whole school dress
rehearsals, AIMS games, sports team trials during lunchtimes, netball and rugby team training before
and after school, along with celebrating Samoan Language Week. A big thank you to all the staff and
parents who have taken time out of their already busy schedules to help support these activities and
provide our students with these valuable opportunities, fa’afetai tele lava.

Last week we held a beautiful whānau hui evening with parents who have children who identify as
Māori on our roll. There was a good turn out with over 35 adults in attendance. This hui was facilitated
superbly by Glen Savage (DP), and supported in various capacities by a number of staff - Raine Terry
(WSL Kapa Haka role), Karen Holleron (DP), Anwar Nadat (TL Rata), Mike (Caretaker), and Whaea Shaz
(Office). We also had visitors from outside the school supporting the evening - Quanita Taurua (RTLB),
and Ben Bradley (Kahui Ako ASL based at Kaukapakapa School). There were some great discussions
and feedback collected around aspirations for our children which we will use as part of our strategic
goal setting for the school. The wairua during the evening was very positive and this is a credit to all
those involved. Below is a little of the information shared at the hui.

The winter bugs are well and truly here with quite a few students and staff off sick recently. A gentle
reminder that if your child is feeling unwell please keep them home. I know that this can be difficult
with parents' work pressures, but we would like to keep the spread of any illnesses to a minimum for
the safety of others. As we all know Covid 19 is still circulating throughout New Zealand, and we are
encouraging students at school to still perform good hygiene practices.

On this note to an extent, we are currently looking at increasing our relief teacher pool, as many of our
regular relievers are no longer available. If you know of anyone who is currently a registered teacher and
is keen for some work then please contact me as soon as possible - principal@helensville.school.nz.
With winter coming we will need a few more available relievers.

Friday we have our Kaipara Kahui Ako Teacher Only Day, hosted by Helensville School. Teachers from all
the schools in our area will be participating in a range of professional development workshops covering

https://www.helensville.school.nz/calendar


 Cultural Sustainability, Literacy, Collaborative Practice, Digital Technology and Well-being. We will be
taking lots away from these sessions to help improve our classroom programmes and practice.

Take care, stay safe and have a great long King’s Birthday weekend everyone. 

Richard Bennett
(Principal)

MĀORI WHANAU HUI INFORMATION

https://tepuheke.co.nz/
https://www.tekawerau.iwi.nz/history
https://www.mac.ac.nz/programs


Term 2 Learner Led Conferences (Yr3-8) 
& Mid-Year Whānau Meetings (Yr1/2)

This year we have made the decision to hold conferences at
the start of Term 3 as the school is currently in full

rehearsal mode for our upcoming production. 

These will be followed up in Term 4 by an End of
Year Summary Report that will show how your
child is currently achieving and there will also

be a chance for you to spend some time in your
child's classroom.

If we have any concerns with your child's progress your
classroom teacher will contact you before the end of this term to

discuss them.

Stay up to date with what is happening both at school
and within our community...

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STARTER...
Hamish Ashton in Kōwhai Āwhina Tahi

Room 8 sharing  a pasifika item that our Cultural leaders have
taught them to celebrate Samoan Language Week



A huge thank you to our sponsors


